

CLAY YARBOROUGH COUNCIL MEMBER, DISTRICT 1 OFFICE (904) 630-1389 FAX (904) 630-2906 SUITE 425, CITY HALL 117 WEST DUVAL STREET JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202 E-MAIL CLAY@COJ NET

August 4, 2008

Dear Council President Fussell,

I want to thank the city for the generous gift of the Jaguar's tickets. However, I would prefer not to accept the gift at this time. I have returned the tickets to your office. Please feel free to distribute the tickets at your discretion.

Thank you,

Clay Yarborough

Council Member, District 1

Clay Farborough

CY/alr



STEPHEN C. JOOST
COUNCIL MEMBER AT-LARGE,
GROUP 3
OFFICE (904) 630-1396
FAX (904) 630-2906
E-MAIL JOOST@COJ NET

117 WEST DUVAL STREET SUITE 425 JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202

August 5, 2008

The Honorable Ronnie Fussell, President Jacksonville City Council 117 West Duval Street, Suite 425 Jacksonville, FL 32202

Dear President Fussell:

Please be aware that I do not wish to accept any Jaguar football tickets or parking passes. I hope these tickets can be used for charitable purposes. Such a purpose could be a donation to a charity of your choice to be used in an auction to help raise money.

Sincerely,

Stephen C. Joost

Council Member At-Large, Group 3

cc: Cheryl Brown, Director of City Council Steve Rohan, Managing Deputy General Counsel Jon Phillips, Practice Group Chief—General Counsel



GLORIOUS J. JOHNSON COUNCILWOMAN-AT-LARGE, GROUP 5 OFFICE (904) 630-1387 FAX (904) 630-2906 TDD (904) 630-1580 117 WEST DUVAL STREET SUITE 425 JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202

August 6, 2008

Council Member Ronnie Fussell, President Jacksonville City Council 117 West Duval Street, Suite #425 Jacksonville, FL 33202

RE: RETURNING 2008 Jaguar Football Box Tickets

Dear President Fussell,

Thank you for the Jaguar Football Tickets. The budget that has been presented to the Council Members, which includes cutting and eliminating essential programs, divisions and adding fees on services that we are suppose to provide for the people of this City.

I am returning my tickets (5 games/2tickets per game and the parking pass for each game) including the Georgia / Florida, Gator Bowl passes. As a suggestion, the tickets can be given to the children of the Boys and Girls Club.

Respectfully,

Councilwoman, At Large, Group 5

CC: Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary Steve Rohan, Ethics Commission Office



KEVIN E. HYDECOUNCILMAN AT LARGE, GROUP 4
PHONE (904) 630-1398
FAX (904) 630-2906

SUITE 425, CITY HALL 117 WEST DUVAL STREET JACKSONVILLE, FL 32202 E-MAIL KHYDE@COJ NET

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Council President Ronnie Fussell

FROM:

Kevin E. Hyde Kevin S. Hyde

DATE:

August 8, 2008

RE:

Returning Jaguar Tickets for 2008 Season

Thank you for including me in the distribution of tickets for the 2008 Jaguar season. I was given tickets to the Falcons v. Jaguar game, which I returned to you on August 8, 2008. I was also given tickets to the Bills v. Jaguar, Browns v. Jaguar, Vikings v. Jaguar and Packers v. Jaguar games. With the copy of this letter, I am returning the rest of the above mentioned Jaguar tickets.

The memo you distributed on August 4, 2008 states that there is no value for the Jaguar parking passes on City owned property for the 2008 Jaguar season and a \$60 value to the three college games played at Jacksonville Municipal Stadium. I deeply appreciate the assigned parking for Council members. I would like to keep the parking passes and will use them if I attend any football games this year.

Thank you again for thinking of me. I hope you enjoy this year's football season.

cc: Cheryl L. Brown, Director and Secretary, Jacksonville City Council